ASSOCIATED STUDENTS BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING
April 8, 2020 3:00 p.m.
https://sjsu.zoom.us/j/760088511?pwd=UksrWndXQTJ6YzhjRmMzdUVWUUU4dz09
       Password: 246760
MINUTES
I.
Call to Order

Vice President Birrer called the meeting to order at 3:03 p.m.
II.
Pledge of Allegiance

Vice President Birrer read the land acknowledgement statement.

III.
Roll Call
IV.
Approval of the Agenda

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the agenda

M) Director Gallo S) Director Mustafa to approve the agenda.

Mr. Westbrook, the A.S. Finance Manager, asked ED Dowell about adding an item to the agenda regarding the payroll protection plan and she responded that they would discuss it when they go over the budget.

Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.


Vote: 11-0-0

Motion Carried

V.
Approval of the Minutes

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the minutes.


M) Director Sario S) Director Festejo to approve the minutes.


Vote: 11-0-0

Motion Carried

VI.
Public Forum
VII.
Executive Director’s Informational Report (4 minutes)
ED Dowell said she sent her report out then highlighted a few of the items.  The Cesar Chavez Community Action Center (CCCAC) had to cancel their 15-year anniversary celebration until the fall.  The Government office has arranged for the Elections to be held online while candidates are trying to promote themselves.  Voting takes place next week.  The Print and Technology Center received their first order for an acrylic sign.  She is trying to work out a plan of action once the shelter in place is lifted.  She is working on a small business loan that will help with payroll.
VIII.
University Administration’s Informational Report (3 minutes)

Dr. Daniels was absent so there was no report.
IX.
Chief Elections Officer Informational Report (3 minutes)

Cynthia Fernandez-Rios, the Chief Elections Officer, said there were 19 candidates since some students have dropped out and some were disqualified.  The debates are coming up soon so they are waiting on the Spartan Daily to confirm the questions.  The Results Party is still planned for April 16th.  She is going to meet with Samantha Quiambao, the Leadership and Government Coordinator, on how they can support the students that don’t win.  They have about $2,000.00 to use for giveaways during the voting period.  She asked the Board to reach out to her if they have any questions.
X.
Action Items


A.
Old Business


B.
New Business



Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve RSM as the new A.S. Audit Firm.


M) Director Gallo S) Director Festejo to approve RSM as the new A.S. Audit Firm.

ED Dowell said they opted to use the Request for Proposal format in order to get proposals from several audit firms then invited three of them to interview.  They were RSM, Vasin Heyn & Co., our current auditor, and Aldrich.  Most of the Audit Committee members were able to attend the interviews and the decision was to go with RSM, a larger firm with more resources than Vasin Heyn & Co.  At first, RSM was higher in cost by $17,000.00 so they were asked to reevaluate their charges.  They came down to $48,000.00 so they are recommending them as the new auditor.

Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 11-0-0
Motion Carried

Vice President Birrer asked Controller Kethepalli to lead the discussion on the A.S. Budget for 2020-2021.  She said that as of right now a drop in enrollment is expected next year so ED Dowell came up with two scenarios based on the possibilities.  They expect to approve the budget after May 1st when the enrollment numbers should be known.  The Finance Committee approved the current budget.  The biggest change was under Salaries because of reductions like going from two part-time employees to one full-time staff within the CCCAC.  University charges increased by almost $8,000.00.  ED Dowell said that if enrollment stabilizes, then they would use the budget approved by the Finance Committee.  She was told most CSU campuses would experience a drop in enrollment so she wanted to be prepared.  She shared with the Board two scenarios of reduced enrollment yesterday, one with a 5% reduction and one with a 10% reduction.  She will know better after May 1st.  She is not trying to reduce the services A.S. offers, but may look at cutting unnecessary expenses and personnel needs.  Director Kaur asked if student assistants would be paid during the summer months.  ED Dowell said she would look at that as we get closer to the summer.  They will get paid until the end of the semester.  ED Dowell asked Mr. Westbrook to explain the payroll protection plan.  He said it was a program, under the Stimulus Plan, that allows businesses to apply for a loan at 2.5 times the monthly payroll cost.  For A.S., that would be $930,000.00.  The loan is forgivable so we would not have to pay the money back as long as we maintain our current payroll.  Bank of the West has submitted our request to the Small Business Association.  To conclude this item, Controller Kethepalli told the Board that the budget information was in the Google Drive and ED Dowell advised them to review it.
XI.
Executive Officer Reports (4 minutes each)

A. President
President Parent said the Academic Senate’s Executive Committee passed the credit/no credit option for students this semester.  He told the Board to study the options available so they can make the right choice.  The Instruction and Student Affairs Committee discussed the drop policy for students so they need to be informed. He will be meeting with Vice President of Student Affairs, Patrick Day, to discuss the policy.  The 360 Review for ED Dowell will be made available to everyone soon.  He is working with President Papazian to help students through this pandemic and learned that we are leading other campuses regarding advocacy right now.
1. Executive Committee

2. Personnel Committee


B.
Vice President
Vice President Birrer said there are no committee meetings to report on currently.  The deadline to nominate others for the AS 55 Award has been moved back to April 14th and the AS 55 Selection Committee will meet around April 20th.


1.
A.S. 55


C.
Controller
Controller Kethepalli said she is working on drafting changes to the A.S. Budget Policies.  Student organizations can still apply for funding except for food, travel and venues.  If they want to apply for apparel, they will need to include a letter stating where it will be stored before they come back to campus and how they will be distributed.


1. 
Finance Committee

XII.
Directors’ Reports (3 minutes each)
A. Director of Academic Affairs

Director Kaur is working on a pitch for online learning highlight reel with Director Trang.  She’s trying to decide on a date for Diversity Day.  The Advising Handbook is still a project she’s working on.  She joined the AS 55 Selection committee.  She is working with Director Nguyen on #UpliftingSpartans.  The Council of Deans met yesterday and chose not to remove advising holds because they think they can deal with all issues online.
1.       Academic Affairs Committee
B. Director of Business Affairs
C. Director Sario said the Operations Committee decided not to proceed with the Campus Life Survey so she will pass what they have done onto the next Director of Business Affairs.  She reminded the Board that they could still apply for scholarships.
1. Operations Committee

D. Director of Co-Curricular Affairs
Director Festejo said the Programming Board was cancelled this week, but she sent the committee an Excel Sheet with ideas that they can choose to do.  She announced that she is also on the AS 55 Selection Committee and she is still holding her office hours.

1.
Programming Board

E.
Director of Community & Outreach Affairs
Director Nguyen said the University Library Board website is available to help students.  They won’t be charging students who checked out laptops.  There is a new Acting Dean of the Library named Ann Agee.  She had a one-on-one with Edilbert Signey, the Marketing Coordinator, to discuss social media ideas for the rest of the semester.  The Social Council is considering getting a gift for graduating A.S. students such as a cap with tassel.  She is thinking of doing a video to help with Uplifting Spartans and will the Board an example.
F. Director of Intercultural Affairs
Director Mustafa said the Veterans Advisory Committee was cancelled, but will have the Faculty Diversity Committee meeting on Friday.  She is trying to find ways to support the resource centers.
G. Director of Internal Affairs
Director Gallo said the Internal Affairs Committee worked on revising the A.S. Bylaws.


1.      Internal Affairs Committee


H.
Director of Legislative Affairs
Director Delgadillo said she would have a Lobby Corps meeting next week.  During the March 27th Special Meeting of the California State Student Association, a letter was approved in response to the Covid 19 outbreak.  She is still helping the Undocuspartan Resource Center with the census.  Assembly Bill 1862 is in committee, but on pause right now.  It gives incentives to students to go to community colleges that will impact the enrollment for 4-year colleges.


1.      Lobby Corps

I.
Director of Student Resource Affairs
Director Trang was absent, but she submitted a written report.


1.      Campus Life Affairs

J.
Director of Student Rights and Responsibilities
Director Roque said there was a meeting for the Campus Fee Advisory Committee on Friday.  He met with the Director of Student Conduct and Ethical development to discuss current affairs and will be meeting with the Chief of Police tomorrow.

K.
Director of Sustainability Affairs
Director Carrera said there was not much going on so she is trying to come up with ideas to help donate items to organizations.
XIII.
Ad Hoc Committees

XIV. 
Closed Session

XV. 
Announcements
Director Kaur said the Provost would be attending her next meeting so fell free to pass on any questions you may have.

ED Dowell reminded the Board that A.S. Elections take place next week so please pass it on to your friends.

Controller Kethepalli asked if anyone knew how they would be able to return their books so ED Dowell told her email the Bookstore manager and ask them.

Vice President Birrer told the Board to email Director Gallo with any changes to the Bylaws.

Ms. Quiambao stated that the Election debates are on Monday and reminded them that the In-Service will take place right after this meeting.

President Parent reminded them to complete the Campus Climate Survey.

XVI.  
Adjournment

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to adjourn the meeting.
M) Controller Kethepalli S) Director Nguyen to adjourn the meeting.

Vote: 11-0-0

Motion Carried

Meeting adjourned at 3:58 p.m.
__________________________________________

_______________________



Zachary Birrer, Chair






Date

A.S. Board of Directors


